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بسم الله الرحمن الرحیم
Mr. Chair; 

I would like to congratulate you, Ambassador Zamir Akram, on your re-election as the Chair-Rapporteur of Working Group on Right to Development and wish you all success in discharging your responsibility. 
The Islamic Republic of Iran would like to associate itself with statements delivered by the Republic of Azerbaijan and Pakistan, respectively, on behalf of Non-Alignment Movement the OIC member states

Mr. Chair; 

According to the Declaration on the Right to Development and VDPA, this right is recognized as a human right and universal and inalienable right and an integral part of fundamental human rights; this is both collective and individual right; it means that all States have obligation to create enabling national and international environment for development for all; 

We recognize that the right to development is the only human right that explicitly referred to in mandate of the High Commissioner;  
According to various relevant agreed documents including the Proclamation of Tehran (International Conference on Human Rights in 1968) states, the achievement of lasting progress in the implementation of human rights is dependent upon sound and effective national and international development policies of economic and social development; 
Mr. Chair; 

We firmly believe that the international cooperation should be at the heart of any approach towards the implementation and realization of the Right to Development in order to make it as a reality for everyone; 

There are gaps, imbalances and inequities in the international order that constitute obstacles to development and directly affected the national policies of states, measures such as unilateral coercive measures and blockage the assets of the developing countries’ assets are mong said obstacles which all need to be addressed during the deliberation of draft convention; 

Mr. Chair; 

My delegation appreciates you, Ambassador Zamir Akram, for presenting the revised text of the draft Convention on the right to development and also thanks the drafting Committee for its contribution on this process; Iran is glad to participate constructively during the deliberation of draft convention; 
The Islamic Republic of Iran is of the view that having a binding instrument is critical for the full and real realization of the right to development globally; in this context, the right to development should not limited to SDGs only; we hope that presented revised text help to strengthen international cooperation and operationalizing the right to development. 

We encourage all States to participate in the negotiations for elaboration of a Convention of the Right to Development in a constructive manner, and contribute to the early agreement of this convention. 
In conclusion; 

We are of the opinion that the 35th anniversary of the Declaration on the right to development offers us an inimitable opportunity to exhibit and reiterate once again our firm commitment to make the right to development a reality for all through redoubling our efforts to implement the right to development at different levels; we need to renew our commitment and device appropriate means, including developing the Convention of right to development, along with political will by all States, North and South, to implement this Declaration and achieve our common goals for a better future for all;
I thank you Mr. Chair,
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